S O U T H  W O O T T O N  P A R I S H  C O U N C I L

Minutes of an Assets Committee Meeting held at 7pm on 
Wednesday, 1st March 2017 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.  
1. Present:  Mr M Narborough (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mrs D Gotts, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr R Williamson, Mrs T Banks, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).  
   Apologies:  Mr S Scales, Mrs M Albinson and Rev D Tate
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 7th December 2016:  Mr Narborough proposed that the minutes were a correct record of the meeting; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with one abstention, all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.    
3.  To record declarations of any Interests, personal or prejudicial: Mrs Banks declared an interest as she is an Allotment Tenant. 
4.  To receive questions from the Public:  None present 
5.  To discuss matters in relation to:

Allotments:  

Update: Mr Narborough stated that a lot of work had been carried out at the Allotments, by BMAC Garden Services.

He explained that one particular plot had become quite problematic, with an elderly tenant deciding to quit his tenancy.

Mr Narborough said that a large dilapidated shed with an Asbestos roof had to be professionally removed along with other general debris.

It was said that two skips had to be hired for the clearance work which had caused an unexpected total expense of approximately £1,000.

Mr Price felt that this was unacceptable and suggested that the Allotments Rents should perhaps be increased to compensate for the expense.

Mrs Banks felt that this would be unfair to other Allotment Tenants.

Mr Price withdrew his comment and Mr Narborough assured members that the situation would not be allowed to happen again.

Boundaries and Footpaths: Mr Narborough added that some Allotment Tenants have started to store various items outside the boundary of their Allotment Plots.

Mrs Kirby stated that she would make an addition to the renewals letter due to be sent out in April 2017, stating that all Tenants belongings must be stored within the curtilage of the Allotment Plot.

Mrs Banks added that she had recently walked around the Allotments and had found that in some areas, the footpaths are very narrow.

Mrs Kirby stated that footpaths need to be kept and maintained at a minimum width of one metre. She said that she would ensure that this point is highlighted within the renewals letter.

Horse Manure: Members discussed the depositing of Horse Manure at the Allotments.

Mrs Kirby informed members that she had spoken to Amy the Horse Owner who has kindly agreed to only leave Horse Manure in the newly built Manure Compound.
Mr Narborough said that an additional compound would be built at the Car Park towards the flat roof houses, for use by tenants at that end of the Allotments.

Mrs Kirby confirmed that she would send an email to Amy to thank her for supplying the manure for Allotment Tenants but to ask that it is only deposited upon request.

Village Hall:  
Update Air-conditioning:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that the Air-conditioning system has been successfully installed. She said that the cassettes have been inserted into the ceiling and are operated by remote control.

Comment was made that the South Wootton Pre-School had funded the project.

Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council should send a letter of thanks to Mrs Jenny Rudd at the Pre-School; this was seconded by Mr Williamson with all members in favour.
Update Distribution Board:  Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the Electrical Distribution Board has now been replaced.

She said that the Distribution Board will need to be serviced once every ten years.

Fire Risk Assessment Update – Fire Exits and Emergency Lighting:  Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the work to install adequate Emergency Lighting has been carried out by AMR Group Ltd.

She said that the Emergency Lighting will illuminate the entrance to the Village Hall, the exit walkways and the Car Park in the event of loss of power.

Mrs Cornwell was pleased to report that the work on the emergency exits was almost complete; she said that D & E Builders Ltd had carried out a nice and tidy job.

Gas Meter Box Replacement:  Mrs Cornwell explained that the Gas Meter Box at the rear of the Village Hall was in need of repair.

Mr Narborough stated that it is a large brick built unit with a side door and wooden roof.

Mrs Cornwell said that she had obtained a quote of £600 +VAT from D & E Builders Ltd to reduce the size of the unit, replace the top four courses of bricks, to replace the door and repair the roof.

Mrs Cornwell said that she had also asked BMAC Garden Services to provide a quotation for the work.

Members agreed that the matter should be brought forward to the full Parish Council meeting on 14th March 2017.

The Green and Open Spaces:
Pond Signage and Life Ring:  Mrs Cornwell referred to the recent Risk Assessment, which had been agreed by the Parish Council.

She said that included within the Risk Assessment it had been highlighted the need for appropriate warning signage and a Life Ring at the Pond.

Mrs Cornwell said that she had contacted the Borough Council for advice and had subsequently been in touch with ROSPA (Royal Society for the Prevention of Accidents).

She spoke regarding the cost of a Life Ring and explained that to purchase a Housing Unit, a Post Mounting Kit, a Life Buoy and 50 metres of rope, the cost would be £257.29 +VAT for a 600mm Life Ring and £272.15 +VAT for a 750mm Life Ring.

Members felt that the smaller 600mm Life Ring would be adequate.

Mrs Cornwell explained that ROSPA had offered to visit the site and carry out a survey at a cost of £750.00 +VAT, this cost could be halved to £375.00 +VAT if a shared visit is carried out locally.

Members felt that a site visit and survey was unnecessary.

After discussion, Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council should purchase a Housing Unit, a Post Mounting Kit, a 600mm Life Buoy and 50 metres of rope, at a cost of £257.29 +VAT, this was seconded by Mrs Banks with all members in favour.

It was agreed that the Life Ring should be sited at the Pond Car Park behind the SWiB Notice board.

Mrs Cornwell informed members that she had recently erected new yellow warning signs at the Pond stating that “Open Water Exists – Users Should Take Care”

Repairs to the track across the Village Green:  Mr Narborough reported that the track across the Village Green had deteriorated and would need some repair work in due course.
He felt that when work is next undertaken at the Allotments Car Park, some of the leftover hardcore can be used to fill the holes in the track.

Mr Narborough stated that he would monitor the situation. 

New Dog Waste Bin at Oak Avenue:  Mrs Cornwell reported that the continual depositing of Dog Waste in the Oak Avenue Litter Bin is still causing a problem.
She informed members that there is no Dog Waste Bin in the near vicinity and felt that a new Dog Waste Bin installed at Oak Avenue would be of benefit to residents and resolve the issue.

Mrs Cornwell said that the cost of a new Dog Waste Bin would be approximately £180 + VAT plus the weekly charge for emptying.

After discussion, Mr Price proposed that a new Dog Waste Bin should be purchased and installed near to the Oak Avenue Litter Bin; this was seconded by Mrs Gotts with all members in favour.
Hedge at the entrance to the Pond:  Mr Narborough reported that the hedge at the entrance to the Pond had grown quite large and due to its size was causing poor visibility for cars leaving the Pond area. 
Members acknowledged the point and after discussion, Mr Williamson proposed that CGM Ltd should be asked to cut back the hedge in October 2017; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour.
Cemetery:
Update - new Footpath: Mrs Cornwell informed members that work on the new Cemetery Footpath is in hand and would take place once the weather improves.
It was confirmed that D & E Builders Ltd would carry out the work. 
Wootton Park: 

Container Alarm: Members agreed that this matter should be raised and discussed at the next Wootton Park Association meeting on 28th March 2017 when a Football Club representative would be present. 
SWiB:  
Update: Mrs Gotts reported that work is about to start in preparation for the summer.

She said that lots of bulbs are now in flower with many more to come. New bulbs have been planted at St Augustine’s Way and at the roadside bed at Oak Avenue.

Comment was made that the Snowdrops underneath the trees have put on a better display this year.

Mrs Gotts said that help from volunteers is always gratefully received.

She said that fundraising events have been arranged for 2017, with a stall being run on one of the days at the Kings Lynn Event on 20th & 21st May 2017 and the fete in South Wootton in June 2017. 

Finally, Mrs Gotts said that the South Wootton in Bloom Team would once again be entering the Anglia in Bloom competition and the Open Gardens Event is also hoped to take place.

There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.50pm.

7. Next meeting: To be held on Wednesday 7th June 2017 at 7pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.

7th June 2017




                Chairman                                                                                                          
